
 

Jan     9th – Kennedy Space Center Jan   14th – Marion Walters Memorial   
Jan   10th – Board of Directors Mtg Jan   27th – Quilt Show & Pot Luck 
Jan   11th – Homeowners Assn Mtg Jan   28th – Meet Board Candidates 
 



 

Newsletter Staff: 
 
 
Judy Lott         Gloria Paige 
Advertising Mgr.     Distribution Mgr. 
 
 
Paulette McNally – 352-509-4266 
Photographer and 
Activities & Events Pages 
Back Page Calendar 
plmcnally@gmail.com 
 
 
Milda Kolesar – 352-304-8225 
Events Coordinator 
mkole124@gmail.com 
 
 
Jim Hanoian – 207-458-5302 
Cover Page 
President's Page 
Birthdays & Anniversaries Page 
New Resident Pages 
Save the Date Page 
Event Posters 
Event Tickets 
Newsletter Assembly 
jimhanoian@gmail.com 
 
 
Andrea Primas – 352-300-3190 
Human Interest Reporter 
andreaprimas1@gmail.com 
 
 
 
Kathy Smith – 352-237-6572 
On-line Newsletter 
www.SaddleOakClub.net 

 
 

Submit articles & items to: 
socnewsletter@yahoo.com 

Submission Deadline is 
the 10th of each month 

NO Exceptions! 
 

 

A Bright New Year 
 
Christmas lights, trees, and decorations have been put away for another 
year. We’re feeling cooler winds and the grass is turning brown. Many of us 
have put the shorts and tee shirts in the dresser and taken out our long 
pants, sweatshirts, sweaters, and jackets. Have I really seen some gloves 
too?  Oh well, to each his own in areas of staying warm. At least we don’t 
have to shovel that cold white stuff. 
 
Some of our outdoor activities will be slowing down due to the weather,  
but there are still many activities in the Club House to keep you active and 
entertained.  A variety of card games, dominoes, billiards, Bingo, exercise 
equipment, exercise groups, sewing, quilting, greeting card making, Mah 
Jongg, cribbage, and adult coloring are some of the activities you might ex-
plore.  If there is a new activity you might like to start, check with Milda 
Kolesar to find a space and time. 
 
Several trips are planned for the “winter months”.  See the bulletin board 
and sign-up sheets for more info. There are some day trips and longer trips 
in the works. 
 
It is that time of year to renew your HOA dues so you will be able to vote  
in our annual election in February.  The dues are ten dollars per household 
and can be paid to Ginger Pace. Each paid household has one vote at the 
election. We have candidates listed in this month’s newsletter along with 
the 2017 budget for your review.  Some committee chairpersons will be 
changing. If you want to get involved with your community helping with  
a committee, just ask an HOA Board member to find a spot. 

 
Judy Lott 
HOA President  

Saddle Oak Club Homeowners Association, Inc. 
2016-17 Board of Directors (Term Ending) 

 
Judy Lott, Pres. (2017) 352-509-4576 jtlott1@gmail.com 
Milda Kolesar, VP (2016) 352-304-8225 mkole124@gmail.com 
Judy Miller (2017) 352-304-8301 jmiller320@cfl.rr.com 
Jo Gearin (2019) 352-861-8998 jg01844@yahoo.com   
Marty Guzowski (2019) 352-304-8195 martyguz@msn.com 
Pat Becker (2017) 410-608-7351 willbecker2417@gmail.com 
 
 
NON-VOTING BOARD MEMBERS – APPOINTED: 

Paulette McNally, Sec. 352-509-4266 plmcnally@gmail.com 
Gloria Paige, Treas. 352-509-7717 gpaige5@cfl.rr.com 
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Phonebook changes or corrections?  Contact Jim Hanoian at 
352-509-4370 or 207-458-5302 or email jimhanoian@gmail.com 
Haven’t been Welcomed? Contact David and Rosemary Carson at 

352-304-8232 or davidcarson774@gmail.com 
 

 

 

Bill & Kathleen Sirois 
5725 SW 57th Ave  (Lot 283) 
Phone: 352-509-4246 
Arrived: 10-16-2016 
His Birthday:  08-17 Her Birthday: 03-06 
Anniversary:  12-31 
His occupation:  Carpenter 
Her occupation:  Restaurant Manager 
His hobbies: Golf, Bowling 
Her hobbies: Jewelry, Metal Work 
Children: 2 Grandchildren: 4  
Home State: NH 
Pets: Riley & Parakeets 

 

 

Hiram & Ellie Jackson 
6050 SW 56th Terrace (Lot 92) 
Phone: 706-224-4753 
Arrived: 10-29-2016 
His Birthday:  04-24 Her Birthday: 01-10 
Anniversary:  06-16 
His occupation:  Engineer Electrical/Mechanical  
Hers:  Psychotherapy 
His hobbies: Golf, Ham Radio 
Her hobbies: Shopping, Cooking, Sewing 
Children: 2 Grandchildren: 10   
His Home State: IL Her Home State: GA 
Pets: Gabe 
 

 

 

Sergio Ruiz Alicea & Esther Lopez 
5610 SW 59th St (Lot 130) 
Phone: 352-872-1999 
Arrived: 9-16 
His Birthday:  2-20 Her Birthday: 11-26 
His occupation:  Business Owner    
Her occupation:  Retail 
His hobbies: Reading, Guitar 
Her hobbies:  Dancing, Travel 
His Children: 4   Grandchildren: 8 
Great Grandchildren: 5 
Her Children: 3  Grandchildren: 5  
His Home State: PR Her Home State: NY 
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SADDLE OAK CLUB RESIDENTS 

1-877-368-2888 
INDIVIDUAL SERVICE PRICES 

TERMITE CONTROL                 $299 INTITIAL ($250,000 Bond)               $165 ANNUAL RENEWAL 
PEST CONTROL YEARLY          $250 INITIAL   (annual agreement)          $250 ANNUAL RENEWAL 
PEST CONTROL QUARTERLY    $65 INITIAL   (annual agreement)            $65 QUARTERLY SERVICE 
LAWN CONTROL                       $45 INITIAL   (annual agreement)            $45 BI-MONTHLY SERVICE 
 

3 SERVICE PACKAGE DEAL 
TERMITE CONTROL                 $299 INTITIAL ($250,000 Bond)               $150 ANNUAL RENEWAL 
PEST CONTROL YEARLY          $200 INITIAL   (annual agreement)          $200 ANNUAL RENEWAL 
 LAWN CONTROL                 $37.50 INITIAL   (annual agreement)      $37.50 BI-MONTHLY SERVICE 
 
 
 

Prices for Termite, Pest Control and Lawn Services are based on qualifying homes. Call for details. 
Not valid with any other discount. 

 

Visit our website at allsafepestprevention.com for more money saving coupons. 
 

BYE BYE BUGS! 
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Additions? Corrections? Add year to anniversary? 
Contact Jim Hanoian at 352-509-4370 or 207-458-5302 

or email jimhanoian@gmail.com 

 
 
 

Birthdays 
 
 
 

01. Claudia Janis 
02. Minnor Beer 
02. Jean Frank 
02. Dennis Rezmer 
05. Bill Pella 
07. Edwin Born 
07. Katy Rossey 
08. Alex Black 
08. Linda McCague 
08. John Wells 
09. Sandie Pelchat 
09. George (Bill) Stanley 
10. Bruce Cain 
10. Betty Cariello 
10. Lucille Couture 

10. Ellie Jackson 
10. David Moore 
10. Anita Schuck 
11. Ed Henderson 
13. Sharon Hallas 
14. Jim McCourry 
14. Eugene Reisdorph 
14. Harold Whritenour 
16. Rick Wren 
17. Ginger Pace 
18. Roger Pelchat 
18. Dian Stratton 
19. Rose Adamusik 
19. Susan Farra 
19. Patti Hall 
20. Gail Briggs 

20. Becky Howell 
21. Bonnie Leahy 
21. John Martin 
24. Betty Lowe 
25. Ed Buckley 
25. John Francis 
26. Beverly Brakhage 
26. James Delaney 
26. Terry Jansen 
27. Mary Moore 
28. Marion Donnelly 
28. Mirta Harris 
28. Richard Keach 
29. Ritchie Harris 
30. Sue Brandt 
31. Laura Moore 
 
 

 

Anniversaries 
 
 

01. Rick & Cindy Ida 
01. Bill & Jennie Sjoblom 

20. Paul & Debbie Liggitt 
29. Nino & Dora Tijerina - 1976 
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 RESUME 

 

Shirley M. Ashbaugh 

5603 SW 59th Street Lot 150 

Ocala, FL  34474 

 

I am interested in being a member of the Home 
Owners Association Board of the Saddle Oak 
community. 

 

I have been a resident of the Saddle Oak community since June 8, 2016.  I participate in 
many activities that are held here. 

 

I worked for the Federal Government, Department of Energy and its predecessor 
agencies, from July 1961 until I retired January 1996.  I was a Secretary and 
Administrative Assistant.  I worked in various departments from Legal, Congressional, 
Budget and Nuclear Energy.  I also had a Top Secret Security Clearance. 

 

After retiring from the government I went to work part time for the Washington County 
School Board, Hagerstown, Maryland, from September 1996 til November 1998 
working in the Special Education Department assisting the Occupational and Physical 
Therapists with typing their reports, forms, and filing. 

 

I was a member of the Board of the Church of the Nazarene from the late 1970's until 
November 1998. I served as Church Board Secretary for about 25 years.  During those 
years I also served as a member and/or Chairman of the Administration, Personnel and 
Finance Committee alternating with being a member and/or Chairman of the 
Evangelism, Membership and Worship Committee. 
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Resume 

 

Haroldine “Toots” Lobe 

5830 SW 56th Avenue 

Ocala, Florida 34474 

 

 

I went to school in Chicago. I married Bob in 1956. We have 
three girls, six grandchildren, and twelve great-
grandchildren. We got “Cubby” in 2004. Bob and I retired 
in 1985. We moved to Venice, FL then in 1991, we came to 
Marion County. We have been here in Saddle Oak Club 
since 1996. 

Work experience:  After high school I worked as a receptionist for Motorola, at Flexonics as a 
clerk in inventory control for NASA. After marrying Bob, I worked with him at Mars Candy 
Company. After having our three children, I worked for the Chicago Cubs for ten years and the 
Chicago Blitz Football team as ticket office secretary. I am a sports fanatic. 

Hobbies: Quilting, ceramics, and of course, bowling 

SOC Volunteering: bingo, various events and dinners, organized many trips and cruises  

Why I am running: I would like to be on the Board because I have been in Saddle Oak Club for 
twenty years and have enjoyed every one of them. I would like to keep Saddle Oak Club 
enjoyable and try to get more residents involved in different areas of our community. I would 
like to get new volunteers to help in making this an enjoyable way of life. 

 

Thank you. 

Toots Lobe 
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Water Fitness:  Since our mornings have been 
getting colder, we have moved water fitness start 
time to 10:30 AM. Our general rule of thumb for 
pool exercise is that the air temp 
at 10 AM must be at least 60 degrees. 
 
Other factors occasionally come into play – rain, 
wind, broken pool heater, etc., so if we are going to 
cancel, we will post it on the Friends of Saddle Oak 
Club wall on Facebook a little after 10 AM. If there 
is no notice, we will be there ready to rock and roll 
by 10:30 AM. 
 
Okay, rock and roll is a little strong, but we have 
been compared to bobble-heads bouncing in the 
water. (Thanks for that visual, Cindy Livingston.) 
Low impact aerobics is followed by some stretching 
and toning, and all of this is done to mostly-oldies 
music. 
 
The activity is open to all SOC residents and guests 
(teen-ish to older, please.) We hope to see you in 
the pool some Monday, Wednesday, and/or Friday 
from 10:30 – 11:30 AM. If you have questions you 
can call Gee Sauvageau at 873-4301 or Terry Jansen 
at 304-8195. 
 
SOC Bowling News: Here are some great scores 
from our Saddle Oak Club bowlers. Jim Otto had 
several splits: 2-10, 3-10, 6-10. Other folks who had 
splits were: Tony Pace a 5-6, Debbie Lennox, John 
Deshays and Cathy Annette had 3-10 splits, Freddie 
Jackson a 5-7, Frank Hodakowski a 3-10, Bob 
Lyman a 2-7. Don Godwin had a 5-7 split and a 507 
series. One of our bowlers, Marilyn Tomlin, who 
lives in Fairfield Village, rolled a 214 game.  See you 
at the alley.      Ginger Pace, Bowling Secretary 
 
Singles Luncheon will be held on Jan. 5th at 
11:30 AM at Las Margaritas at The Heathbrook 
Marketplace. 
 

R.O.M.E.O.  Men’s Breakfast will be on Jan. 18th at 
8:30 AM at Steak and Shake. 
 
The Ladies Luncheon will be on Jan. 19th at 1 PM 
at Stone Creek. 
 
Cribbage: On Sunday evenings cribbage is played 
at 6:30 PM in the clubhouse.  Come play for fun or 
watch to learn (instruction can be arranged).  We 
will not play on New Year's Day or any Sunday 
Holiday.  Contact Linda Butryn at 716-720-6858. 
 
HOA Reminder: Your 2017 HOA dues ($10 per 
household) are now being collected by Ginger Pace. 
 
Operation Shoebox:  Thanks to all of our 
residents at Saddle Oak Club for all the donations 
of personal care items, and to the SOC Stitchers for 
the ditty bags that have just been sent to our 
overseas troops.  We collect these items all year 
long.  Thanks also for the 50+ ditty bags that were 
sent to the Ocala Veterans Village for Christmas.  
Joann Barber 
 
Bereavement: We are sad to report the passing of 
Paul Hobson on December 5th.  He lived at 5696 
SW 56th Place (Lot 329).  We offer our condolences 
to Kay Snyder. 
 

We are sad to report the passing of Marion Walters 
on December 10th after a long illness.  She lived at 
6070 SW 56th Terrace (Lot 90).  There will be a 
memorial service on Saturday, Jan 14th at 1 PM in 
the clubhouse. 
 
Christmas Cards:  Please check the SOC mailbox 
in the Library for cards left for you.  Thank you! 
 
Kennedy Space Center Day Trip: If you are 
interested in the bus trip to visit Kennedy Space 
Center on Jan 9th, email Gloria Paige for the link 
and sign up in the clubhouse.  gjpaige@yahoo.com 
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SELLING YOUR HOME?SELLING YOUR HOME?SELLING YOUR HOME?   

Let our Professional Staff  

Do the work for you! 
Sun Homes can list and sell your home for 
you today!   Pay nothing unless you sell 
your home! 

Fees when you sell are based on the sales 
price of your home * 

 Professional Sales Staff 

 Sun Homes will advertise your home 

 We will make recommendations and assist 

you in pricing your home 

 We will screen your prospects and take 

care of community approval with your       

buyer 

 We can make you an offer for us to         

purchase your home  

 Make your friend your      

neighbor!   We pay referral 

fees of $100 on a  brokered 

home sale.     

Call Sun Homes at Saddle Oak Club today! 

888-884-4941 

* Fees are based on the sales price of the home 8%, not less than $1500 for all homes. 
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the saddle oak club stitchers 
will host the pot luck by providing 

meat dishes (chicken, ham, etc) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Doors open at 5pm 
Pot Luck begins at 5:30pm 

 
Please bring a covered dish to share 

 
After dinner, volunteers will parade 

quilts through the room with narration 

 
 

Tickets are $1 per person 
please See Rita Cope (352-300-3333) 
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Friends, Neighbors and Residents Please support our advertisers. 
 Remember, their ad dollars support our community activities. 
Advertisers have no official association with Saddle Oak Club. 
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We take the time to pause and acknowledge this 

special season of harvest and its traditions of 

sharing with those less fortunate.  We take time 

to notice the labor of others, from farm to table, 

and thank the organizers, volunteers and servers 

for this event.  Today we recognize how fortunate 

and grateful we are for the bounty we share with 

friends, family and loved ones, be they with us or 

far away. 

 
We take pause to celebrate that every day we 
have the opportunity to make a difference, to 
create deeper purpose in our lives by the deeds 
we do, and make the world more humane for 
all.   We offer our hands, our minds and our 
hearts to help all those who seek to make the 
world a better place. 
 
Today we take time to rejoice not just with this 
food we share but also to give and take of love 
and compassion each day between and amongst 
us all. 
  
We are thankful to each of you for being here as a 
part of our Saddle Oak Community and as guests 
of our community, to share this wonderful 
bounty today with us.  May this food nurture our 
bodies to bring us good health, friendships and 
nurture our spirits. 
 

 

 

 

 

Blessing created and delivered by  
ChandraMa Hanoian 
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